

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

March 7, 2018

J. Yanchula Manager, Urban Regeneration

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on March 6, 2018 resolved:

- 16. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 3rd Report of the London Advisory Committee on Heritage from its meeting held on February 14, 2018:
- a) the Cultural Heritage Screening Report for the London Bus Rapid Transit System, dated February 6, 2018, from WSP Group, BE REFERRED to the Stewardship Sub-Committee for review of properties identified in the Screening Report which may require further heritage research and a report back to the March meeting of the London Advisory Committee on Heritage (LACH) with respect to this matter;

it being noted that the LACH received the presentation appended to the 3rd Report of the LACH from J. Ramsay, Project Director, Rapid Transit Implementation and S. Jarrett, WSP Group, related to this matter;

- b) the following actions be taken with respect to the letter dated December 29, 2017, from W. Morgan, Community Heritage Ontario, seeking support from Ontario municipal heritage committees for federal action on the conservation of heritage properties:
 - i) the establishment of a tax credit for the restoration and preservation of buildings listed on the Canadian Register of Historic Places BE ENDORSED by the London Municipal Council; and,
 - ii) the revised letter from the London Advisory Committee on Heritage, appended to the 3rd Report of the LACH in response to the above-noted communication from Community Heritage Ontario, BE APPROVED by the Municipal Council; and,

c) clauses 1, 3 to 6, 9 and 10, BE RECEIVED. (16/4/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

/lm

cc. K. Gonyou, Heritage Planner

L. Dent, Heritage Planner

Chair and Members, London Advisory Committee on Heritage